Special Meeting                                         April 1, 2013                                        Page 1

The Hiawatha City Council met in a special meeting on April 1, 2013. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:38P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla and Dennis Norton. Dick Olson was absent. Staff present:  Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; City Attorney, Mark Parmenter and Engineering Coordinator, John Bender.  Guests present: Joe Ahmann of Ahmann Design and Hannah Kustes and Jeffery Witter of Abode Construction.
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Dennis Norton. Motion carried. 
Town Center/Oakbrook – Possible Closed Session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) Regarding the Purchase or Sale of Particular Real Estate
Bob Rampulla moved to go into Closed Session at 5:38 P.M. as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the purchase or sale of particular real estate, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dick Olson

Motion carried.
Marty Bruns moved to go out of closed session and enter into regular session at 7:03 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton 

NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dick Olson

Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action Regarding Purchase or Sale of Particular Real Estate

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #13-091 directing City Staff and the City Attorney to move forward with the purchase or sale of land as discussed in closed session, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None
ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-091 approved. 

Other Council Discussion
Mayor Theis reminded Council members of the public hearing that would be held at the regular meeting on Wednesday night (April 3rd), to consider Ordinance regarding the Rezoning of property for parcel of land approximately 53.7 acres located just South of Hunt Road and West of Loggerhead Road from A (Agricultural) to R-3 (Single Family Residence) requested by Jay Murphy developer of Rolling Prairie Estates Second Addition.

Mayor Theis stated there were many residents from the surrounding neighborhood in attendance to provide their comments when the public hearing was held before the Planning and Zoning Commission.  Theis will keep the Council meeting in order and make sure the citizens that wanted to speak did so during the public comments section of the public hearing.
General discussion was also held regarding the property located at 101 B Avenue and the annexation request for the property located at 3109 Loggerhead Road containing 33 acres, owned by Tom and Edie Burd.

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried. 
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